Health and Environment Committee

From: Christine Houghton

Sent: Wednesday, 13 January 2021 11:47 AM **To:** Health and Environment Committee

Subject: Submission re: Extension of Expiring Provisions Amendment Bill 2020

Categories: Submission

Committee Secretary
Health and Environment Committee
Parliament House
George Street
BRISBANE QLD 4000

Dear Sirs,

I wish to express in the strongest possible terms my objection to the manner in which the COVID issue has been handled. The draconian measures implemented do NOT coincide with the evidence that has emerged as the year has progressed. I do not agree that the terms should be extended.

There are many highly-credentialed academics, many tenured in the most prestigious universities globally, who provide scientific evidence that is different from that which Australian health authorities are accessing. What was apparently evidence-based science in January 2020 when the pandemic was declared, no long holds. This is evident in relation to the way in the rt-PCR test is being implemented. Clearly, the cycle threshold is capable of generating false data and it is this false data that has driven the draconian shutdowns and other measures that are adversely impacting other aspects of the health of Australian citizens.

Refer to this file to show that the PCR testing protocol is built on a very shaky foundation that has become glaringly apparent. At what stage does the Queensland/Australian Government acknowledge that this entire matter needs to be reviewed?

I do not agree that the Bill be extended.

Kind regards,

Christine

Christine Houghton PhD,BSc,R.Nutr. Managing Director & Chief Scientific Officer Cell-Logic Pty Ltd

Specialists in Nutrigenomics, Functional Foods and Nutraceuticals

